MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
Date: May 11, 2021          Time:   6:30 p.m.                          Location: 2923 Masters Court
Call to Order
· Confirmation of Quorum
· Board Members Present:  Tom Holm, Dineen Lavelle,  Jamie Hahl, Bart Keller, Frank Zucco, Wally Wenger, Debbie Stewart, Robert Glandon
· Committee Chairs Present:    
· Residents in Attendance:   Dave Bocks
· Acceptance of  April  Minutes
· Review and approval of Financial Report –   Two homeowners in arrears are now paid in full as of 4/30.
Treasurer's Report
Bart reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Bart Keller.   The financial report was approved. 
	MCHOA Balance Sheet
	
	April 2021

	
	Income
	Expenditures

	Checking and Savings
	$139,401.61
	

	LESS Statutory Reserves*
	$50,000.00
	

	Total Operating **
	$ 58,240.11
	

	Total Reserves
	$ 31,161.50
	

	Office Supplies
	
	

	LCM
	
	$ 425.00

	Trash/Recycle: Waste Management
	
	$ 98.00

	Insurance/Taxes
	
	

	Utility – Water   
	
	$ 206.00  

	Utility - Electric
	
	$ 9.00

	Snow Removal
	
	

	Landscape Maintenance/Sprinkler
	 
	                                                          $ 3,142.00              

	Fence Repair/Painting
	
	

	Miscellaneous – Website Update
	
	                                                              $ 150.00

	Total Major Expenses
	
	                                                       $  4,030.00


*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

Reports
Landscaping Committee **
Miticide spraying has been scheduled by Brightview in about a week. Tree trimming has been done over the past two weekends. A special thank you to Tom, Bart, Jamie, Frank, Dineen and Wally for taking on this project. Thank you also goes out to Laurie and MaryJo for their help on day 1, and Wally’s son-in-law, Rob Baker for hauling the trash away!.Clean up will be completed by the end of the month. Colorado Pump is meeting with Wally 5/21 to look at our pump to provide repair/replacement options.Per the town of Castle Rock’s new water regulating, watering in our neighborhood will now occur Midnight – 8:00 am Tue-Thu-Sat
Mandatory Backflow check will be completed by the end of the month. 
Architectural Control Committee
It has been recommended that you do not replace ash trees with more ash trees. Please refer with the ACC committee with any questions. 

· Fence- There will be a walk-around the neighborhood to inspect the condition of the fence in the entire
          neighborhood. Repairs will be concentrated on Lots 53 – 74, a partial of Masters Point and

          Masters Court. Bart is reaching out to Todd, who handled repairs for the last couple of years.
Some homeowners have been replacing windows with like color schemes for their homes.
There was a discussion on swingset/play structures in the neighborhood. The neighborhood dynamics are evolving. Frank will work on a set of guidelines for the ACC committee and the board to review.

Social Committee
Nothing new to report. 

Homeowners Issues and Concerns

Reminder: The City of Castle Rock has an ordinance for residences to pick up after their pets. Failure to comply can result in a fine.
6.02.120 - Removal of animal excrement; damage to property.

Proper disposal of pet solid waste is necessary to protect public health, safety and welfare. 

A. It shall be unlawful for any owner or keeper of any animal to refuse or fail to remove promptly excrement deposited by said animal upon any common thoroughfare, street, sidewalk, play area, park, other public property, or any private property when permission of the owner or tenant of said property has not been obtained. 

All animal complaints should be directed to the Police Department's 24/7 non-emergency line, 303-663-6100, or report your concern using the online TRAKiT software system.
Old Business –The board had a discussion and it was recommended that a letter should go to the Plum Creek Master HOA regarding pet waste disposal. Tom will draft a letter to explain the situation, with possible recommendations.
New Business

There was a discussion on frequent dog barking after hours and through the night.
Meeting Closure
· Next meeting: June 9, 2021, 6:30 PM at the Hahl  residence, 2904  Masters Court
· Board will meet at 6:00pm before meeting to go over some landscape repair/enhancements.
· Motion made and carried to adjourn
